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was prepared by… 
Marilyn, Rhain 

“JACK’S” THE PRESIDENT 
 

At Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex Annual Meeting held 
September 23, Kevin, aka Jack, Oliver was voted into the top chair. 
Former experienced Presidents, now Vice Presidents, are Joe 
Chappel and Fenton Phillips. 

Photo: Joe Chappel congratulates ‘Jack’ Oliver. 

Bowden Stone & The Great Cycle Challenge 

This month I’m riding to raise money to help fight kids cancer in the Great 
Cycle Challenge.  I’m going to ride 400 km and I am hoping to raise $500 
towards this worthy cause. If you can help me reach this target it would be 
much appreciated.  To donate all you need to do is go to the site below. 

https://greatcyclechallange.com.au/Riders/BowdenStone2 

Thanks in anticipation 
Bowden Stone 

https://great/
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Hello again, Everyone, 

I’ve only recently realised that the names of those from the 
western portion of our district who fought and died in the First 
World War are recorded on the memorial at Mitiamo.  This is 
because, for much of the duration of the war, there was no 
Lockington; the township came into existence after the 
coming of the railway.  Because the railway is so important to 
our history, I thought it might be interesting to see just when 
and how Victoria’s rail system came to be.  One of the 
earliest relevant newspaper articles that I came across was 
published in the Williamstown Chronicle on 13 September, 
1856.  Gold had been discovered in Victoria in the early 
1850s, and the Government was anxious to open up the 
interior of the State/colony, to provide easier access for 
travellers to and from the various goldfields, but also to 
enable goods to be transported cheaply and quickly.  This 
particularly applied to produce from the station properties of 
the Riverina which at that time was either hauled overland by 
bullock wagons, or was transferred to riverboats and barges 
at such inland ports as Echuca, to complete its journey by 
being carried downriver to Goolwa and to Adelaide.  As 
supplies being brought to the station properties used this 
same process in reverse, it was becoming a matter of some 
concern to Victoria’s government that Melbourne was 
missing out on a considerable amount of commerce and 
trade.  The introduction of a railway system was proposed as 
providing the answer, and so the government arranged to 
borrow from Great Britain an amount of £8,000,000 to put 
such a scheme into operation.  For a country as young as 
Australia then was, this was an extremely ambitious project, 
and it was viewed with some trepidation by many of Victoria’s 
residents.  The following is taken from that article in the 
Williamstown Chronicle : -   

“The subject of the railways about to be undertaken 
by the government has of late been a good deal 
discussed, both in letters to the newspapers and at 
meetings of various candidates for legislative 
honours. From the lines of argument, and from the 
contradictory nature of the various statements, it is 
quite clear that much ignorance and misapprehension 
exist in reference to the whole matter, we therefore 
propose to lay before our readers from time to time 
such information as we are enabled to ascertain, from 
authentic sources, regarding the proposed works. On 
the present occasion we shall point out as clearly as 
possible the line of route of the grand trunk railway to 
the Murray, which is the first to be constructed. … 

(W)e are informed by the Chief Engineer that, after a 
trial of all the routes that have been suggested, the 

following is that fixed upon as by far the most 
practicable and the least expensive. The great trunk 
line runs from the terminus at the end of Collins-street 
[Now Southern Cross Station] along the joint line to 
Geelong and Williamstown as far as Footscray, there 
crosses the Geelong road, runs in a westerly direction 
four and a half miles, then north-westerly towards 
Aitken's Gap to the Diggers' Rest; passes on the east 
side of the Bald-hill to the township of Sunbury, which 
it passes on the west side by Jackson's station, 
crosses the Saltwater River, rises on a stiff gradient to 
the tableland between the Saltwater River and the 
Deep Creek, goes northerly through the parish of 
Bollinda, takes a turn to the westward for about eleven 
miles to the top of the table land two miles north of 
Gisborne. The line to this point is finally decided on. 
The remainder of the route will probably proceed in a 
north-west direction from the last-named point passing 
through Woodend, crossing the Campaspe two miles 
beyond that place, and keeping on the west side of the 
river leave Carlsruhe, Kyneton, and Malmsbury, at a 
short distance on the east. Leaving the Coliban river at 
Malmsbury, the line will pass under the Mount 
Alexander road, cross the Back Creek at Tarradale, 
and skirt that township on the west. It has not yet been 
decided whether the main line will pass through 
Castlemaine, or go direct from Tarradale to Harcourt. 
If the latter, a branch will connect Castlemaine with the 
main line. From Harcourt the line goes northward to 
Ravenswood, keeping on the east side of Bullock 
Creek. From Ravenswood it runs nearly north to 
Sandhurst [Bendigo], passing down Kangaroo Gully. 
From Sandhurst, the line will pass down the valley of 
the Bendigo sixteen miles to a point about a mile west 
of the Campaspe, and four miles beyond Barrow's Inn, 
now Runnymede. Thence the line runs in a north-
easterly direction nearly straight for the Murray a 
distance of forty miles, to Echuca, at the junction of 
the Campaspe with the Murray, and a few miles 
below the confluence of the Goulburn with the 
same river. The Railway Board are about to 
proceed with the construction of twenty miles of 
the above grand trunk line.” 

That was September, 1856, and they were fairly correct 
about the future route that the line would take, but there 
would be many ups and downs before it would finally reach 
Echuca.  We’ll look in on it again in a future Locky News. 

Bye for now, 
Marg O’Brien.  
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Meals on Wheels 

 

To be collected 11.30 am 
 

October 7 - LBU Football Club 
October 14 - St James Eve Fellowship 
October 21 - Action Group 
October 28 - St Mary’s 
November 4 - St James Lockington 
November 11 - Lions Club 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 

 

St James 
Community Church 

 
 

Every Sunday - 10.00 am 
 

Contacts: 
 

Pastor Bill Cochrane 
0427 865474 

 
Uniting Church 

Bamawm  
 

Sunday October 6 
Bamawm 11:00am 

Sunday October 13 
Bamawm 11:00am 

 

Contacts:  
Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

 

Catholic 
Church 

 
St Canice's, Lockington 

1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays - 8:00am Mass 
 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

Romans c12 v3, 
For I say, through 
the grace given to 
me, to everyone 
who is among you, 
not to think of himself more highly 
than he ought to think, but to think 
soberly, as God has delivered to 
each one a measure of faith. 

St.Mary’s 
Lockington 

Oct 6 - 11:15am  
Oct 13 - 11:00am 
at Bamawm UC 

Holy Trinity 
Rochester 
Oct 6 - 9am 

Oct 13 - 9am 

Enquiries: 
ph 0487 402 703  

Rev. Anthony Stones 
Ph 0437 696 561 

DO YOU LIKE 
PLAYING CARDS?? 

 

If so—come to the 
Community Centre at 

10:30am every Monday. 
 

$2 to play 
 

EVERYONE WELCOME 
 

Enquiries—Bev. 5486 2331 
Lockington Senior Citizens 

 

Lockington & District 

Business Centre Inc. 

Annual General Meeting 

Monday October 14th 
 

7.30pm, 

To be held at the 

Lockington & District 

Business Centre. 

 

 

All welcome.  

 

Lockington & District 
 Community Centre  

AGM 

 

7:30 pm, 
Tuesday October 8 

 
To be held in the LDCC 

Meeting Room 
 

All Welcome. 

 
Lockington & District 

Basketball Association 
(Incorporating Junior basketball) 

 

AGM Meeting 
 

Tuesday the 8
th
 October 

7.30pm at the Lockington 
Recreation Reserve 

 
Any apologies to  
Elizabeth Mitchell 

0428862350  
lizcorey@bigpond.com 

BIRTHS 

 
Alicia Holt and James Hodgens announce 
the arrival of their son, Tommy James 
Hodgens, who was born at Echuca Hospital 
on September 17, weighing 3630g (8lb). 
Tommy is a brother for Mali 6, and Jack 2, 

and a grandson for Jenny and Steve Holt of 
Lockington, Marlene Hodgens of Rochester 
and Graeme Hodgens of Echuca. 

 

Kate and Ben De Kleuver of Bamawm 
are pleased to announce the birth of 
their son, Leo Patrick, who was born at 
Echuca Hospital on September 19, 
weighing 4135g (9lb 2oz). Leo is a 

grandson for Rod Cairns and Vicki 
Hammer of Bamawm and Carol De 
Kleuver and Hank De Kleuver, both of 
Melbourne. 

mailto:lizcorey@bigpond.com
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SAVE THE DATE!!!! 

The grade 5/6 students are holding a garage sale on Saturday 19th 

October in the school grounds. Donations of any items from school 

and community members that have no further use and are in good 

preloved condition will be gratefully accepted. Goods can be 

brought into the school at any time (please note school holidays 

commence Friday 20
th

 September for two weeks)  

All proceeds will go  towards purchasing a new 5/6 Resilience Playground. 

Please contact the school on 54862474 if you have any queries. Community 

Members are very welcome to attend. 

 
School News 

 

LOCKINGTON DISTRICT PLANNING GROUP   

16
th

 September 2019  ~ Overall summary. 
 

Swimming Pool: 
Pool cleaned, hopefully painted soon 
Start 9

th
 Nov til approx. 11

th
 March 

Hall: 
Kitchen up and running, great to have a dish washer 
Wednesday 9

th
 October is the casserole luncheon, 

funding from Shire via NHouse towards this day. 

Senior Citizens: 
Soup and sandwich lunch, great success, 32 
attended.  Good social day 
Received a grant for their Christmas lunch, so will 
invite community 
Looking for people to play carpet bowls 
Cards played at 10.30 am on Mondays – 
everyone welcome 

Channel: 
The Bendigo Bank grant for $20,000 could not be 
used on a permanent toilet facility (Shire stopped) so 
now purchasing two portable units (2 showers and 2 
toilets), with an additional $2,000 provided by the 
committee.  Will be stored at the Heritage Centre 

Rail Trail: 
Meeting with Murray Goulburn water this 
Wednesday re the drainage channel that is 
located on the railway land 
In contact with Tourism Australia to get statistics etc 
regarding the use of rail trails  

Kotta Hall: 
Kotta Car Club, now up and running and hopes to run 
a community based car rally in Feb/March.  Enter as 
a community team.   

Action Club: 
Had a few working bees lately, removing posts 
around hall, doing football final gate and blood bank 

Landcare: 
Finished planting the 1,500 trees along the railway 
between O’Donnell and Diggora roads. Many thanks 
to Grade 3 & 4 who assisted on the day 

 

 

 

Football / Netball: 
Fence completed. Hope to get gates and bollards to 
stop cars getting on to the oval 
Hope to get a grant to put solar panels on clubrooms 
to assist with costs.   

 
General Business: 

Camping Motor Home club is camping at the 
Elmore Field Day site from the 20

th
 to 27

th
 

October.  800 brochures from Locky will be put 
in to their show bags.   

Advertising for Lockington: Can we look at getting 
stubby holders that promote Locky.   

Maps produced by Business Centre now also 
available at Ice Cream shop and Heritage centre 

Road Condition: Write again VicRoads about Kotta / 
Lockington road surface and width. 

“Town Criers” will be in Lockington on the 18
th
 

October as part of the International competition being 
run in Echuca.  50 – 60 in attendance.   

Lockington Pub – donations going well.  Next 
meeting Thursday 26

th
 Sept at 7.30 pm at the 

Rec Reserve 

University Town Planning Students: This is an 
opportunity for community / business people to 
meet and give their views of the future direction 
of Lockington.  Students will then spend a 
couple of hours walking around the town.  They 
will deliver in approx. a month a town plan / 
concept for our consideration.   
 

Next Meeting:  Monday 18
th
 November at 7.30 pm 
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SPRING INTO THE  

COMMUNITY GARDEN 

It’s spring time and there is an abundance of vegetables and herbs 
growing in the Community Garden at Lockington District Business 
Centre. There is a range of vegetables blooming which include: 
broccolini, bok choy, carrots, beetroot, rhubarb, baby spinach, snow 
peas and leeks. There is also a variety of herbs spread throughout 
including: chives, thyme, basil, sage, mint and sorrel. Visitors to the 
garden can also enjoy a seated shade area where they can enjoy 
lunch, a cup of coffee or to just enjoy the scenery.  

A rustic hothouse has been erected to nurture seedlings and small 
plants and our volunteers have been working hard to plant, water and 
maintain the garden beds. Some new additions to the garden also 
include a lemon/lime and mandarin tree which are going strong. 
Volunteers of the community garden are doing a wonderful job in the 
layout, growth of plants, visual display and creativity.  

Community members and volunteers are encouraged to take a stroll 
through the garden, pick some vegetables to take home to prepare 
meals or simply sit and enjoy the space. If you are keen to learn 
more about gardening or would like to share your knowledge and 
skills, why not join our team of Volunteers to create new spaces or 
maintain the current varieties planted. The Community Garden 
volunteers meet every Wednesday morning from 9.00am to share 
ideas, maintain the garden and socialise with a cup of coffee or tea.  

If you are interested in volunteering in the Community Garden, you 
can contact Jennie Keele at Lockington District Business or the 
Coordinator at Lockington Neighbourhood House on 5486 2683. 

If you haven’t seen the Community Garden, come and check it out.  
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Do you have some spare 

time? Do you have skills 

you would like to share 

with others or like to learn 

new things? 

Lockington District Business 

Centre and Neighbourhood 

House have many volunteer 

opportunities available. Call 

in for more information. 

  Lockington Neighbourhood House 
Ph: 0499 170 329   E: nhldbc@gmail.com 

Terri Hateley, Coordinator 

     Tuesday  
8.30am – 4.30pm 

Wednesday  
8.30am – 5.30pm 

Thursday  
8.30am – 4.30pm  

RURAL AID 

Free Community  
BBQ Lunch 

Come and find out how  
Rural Aid can help the  

Community 

Guest Speaker: Susie Jacobs 

Friday 18th October 

12.00pm 

Local crafts available for sale 

Town Criers visiting 

Proudly supported by: Campaspe  
Primary Care Partnership 

LOCKINGTON COMMUNITY 
 EDIBLE GARDEN 

Come and learn about growing  
vegetables, help to water, grow and pick. 

Take some vegies home to enjoy  
garden to plate. 

 

Lockington         

Men’s Shed 

 

Morning tea and social  

activities every Tuesday  

morning from  

10.00am—12.00pm.  

The Men’s Shed will be 

open till 3.00pm 

Call Ian Moffitt (President) on  

0447 741 218 or Neighbourhood 

House for more information. 

NEED HELP TO 

CREATE OR  

UPDATE A  

RESUME? 

 

CALL INTO  

NEIGHBOUHOOD 

HOUSE FOR  

ASSISTANCE 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 
FROM 9.00AM 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME! 

Contact Jennie Keele at  

Lockington District  

Business Centre  

on 5486 2683 for more  

information 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every Wednesday 

4.00pm—5.30pm 

During school terms only 

High school age 

Must have a signed  

registration form to attend 
 

Lockington Library 

Open  

Tuesday:  

10am – 2pm  
 

Wednesday:  

10am –  5.00 pm  
 

Thursday:  

10am – 2pm  

 

LOCKINGTON PLAYGROUP 

 
 

Every Tuesday 

9.30am—11.30am 

St James Hall 

During school terms 

Contact Tammy on: 

0411 056 765 
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 
 

President Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Secretary Lion: Neil Haines 5486 8220 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

LOCKINGTON  
RECREATION 

RESERVE 
  

Bookings now made with 
Brendan Pentreath: 

0428 862 200 
If you cannot contact Brendan, 

phone Louise Murray 
ph 5486 5338 or 04 2886 5338 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington 
District 
Family 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:30 pm 
At the Men's Shed at LDBC 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
 

HOURS: 8.30am to 4.30pm Mon-Fri 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctors Tuesday 9.30am-4.30pm 

Allied Health by appointment 
 

 

Phone 
5486 2544 

 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & permanent resi-
dential aged care 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 

For further information contact: 
 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street, Tongala, Vic. 3621 

Phone:  03 5859 0800 
Email: tacs@tongalas.own.net.au 

“Care in the friendly town” 

RETAIL 
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At Echuca Toyota our Service  
Department only use genuine Toyota 

parts and accessories all technicians are 
factory trained for your peace of mind.   
So come visit the friendly professional 

team at Echuca Toyota.  
 
 

101 NORTHERN HIGHWAY ECHUCA  

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

 Servicing -  
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 

 Insurance Protection 

 Superannuation Solutions 

 Investment Strategy 

 Retirement Planning 

 Centrelink Benefits to Offset                          

                                     Your Retirement Savings 
 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

 

Complete range of Jeep, Chrysler, 
Dodge and Subaru vehicles. 

Warm personalised service, so come 
visit our team or call to book your vehi-

cle in for a service. 
76 Northern Hwy., Echuca  

(opposite Toyota) 5480 3611    
www.echucajeep.com.au 

www.echucasubaru.com.au 

DEALERSHIP 

 SERVICE 
PARTS 

NEW VEHICLES 
FINANCE 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Helen’s Takeaway 

11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
 

Open 7 days 
6:30am to 9:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

 

Open 7 Days 
Monday to Thursday 7:30am to 6:30pm 

Friday 7:30am to 8:00pm 
Sat 7:30am to 1:00pm and 6:00pm to 8:00pm 

Sun 8:00am to 1:00pm 
 

Phone 54862200  
fax 54862405 

Lockington Rd. Lockington 

Nampara Spit Roast 
& Catering. 

 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

Lockington Hotel 
1-3 Archibald Street 

Lockington 

Ph 0490 219 728 
Mine Host : Allen Macdermid 

 

Monday & Tuesday - CLOSED 
Wednesday 2 - 8 pm 
Thursday 2 - 9 pm 

Friday & Saturday 2 - late 
Sunday 2 - 7 

 

Meals (6-9pm) 
Friday & Saturday only 

Pensioner 
Discounts 

Every Tuesday 
 

(Conditions apply) 

 

Kleer 
Water 

Deliveries 
 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

http://www.echucajeep.com.au
http://www.echucasubaru.com.au
mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
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Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 
Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

 RURAL  RURAL  RURAL 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: brett.stone@alansds.com.au 
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm and  

Rochester Area 
Specialising in Fat and Store  

Cattle, Dairy and Export Heifer 
Sales 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Phil Serra:   0400 572 901 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
          NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 867 590 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

TRADE            TRADE                TRADE 
 

Specialists in Commercial 
and Residential Works  

including: 
 

Shower  Screens & repairs, Security Doors, 
Glass Splashbacks, Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, 

Pergola Enclosures, Windows & Doors. 
All glass repairs. 

 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 

Phone: 5480 6694 
18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 

www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 

• Windows     • Security Doors    

• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  

• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 

• Splash Backs 

• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equip-
ment 

FREE Pickup and 
Delivery service 

in  
the Rochester/Lockington 

area. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

From Kitchens to granite overlay… 

0415 108 092 

 Kitchens 

 Wall Units 

 Vanities 

 Bench Top Replacements 

 Kitchen Refacing 

 Cutting & Edging Services 

 Motel Fit Outs 

 All Finishes 

mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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THANK YOU 
 

To our Annual Advertisers 
who have paid their accounts 

during last fortnight. 
 

 

 

Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

At 
Bush Nursing Centre 

 
For adults, children and infants 

 

 
      Will visit 

       Lockington next on  
 

 
Tues. October 8 

 

Phone 5486 2544 for appointments. 
 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 

Gwen Fiedler 5486 2465  & 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Lockington & District  
Community Centre 

Annual Casserole Luncheon 

Wednesday October 9 at Noon. 

Come along and enjoy a great opportunity to 
meet and greet other locals over a wonderful 

hot lunch.  We encourage any and all 
newcomers to come along and become part of 

our community. 

This luncheon will also be the official opening 
of the new kitchen, thanks to the grant 

gratefully received from the Bendigo Bank. 

Staff from the Lockington & District Bush 
Nursing Centre will also be in attendance, 
providing free Blood Pressure and Blood 

Sugars checks. 

GIVE BLOOD AND SAVE LIVES 

 
Australian Red Cross Blood Service 
van will be in High Street car park, 
Echuca from 14 to 29 October. One 
in three Australians will need blood 
or a blood product in their lifetime, 
but only one in 30 donates! To make 
an appointment phone 133 495 or 
visit donateblood.com.au for 
information. 
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Save the date… 
 

Lockington Lions Club Presents 

Brian Letton 
“Australia’s No 1 Country Crooner” 

 
At the Lockington Community Centre 

Friday November 8th 
7:30pm for an 8pm start 

 
 

Phone John 0417 999 144 
For more information 

DRUMUSTER  
Supporting 

PINE GROVE CFA 
 

When: 10th October 2019 
Time:  10 am to 2 pm 
Where: Corner of Tennyson and Pine 
 Grove roads 
  Pine Grove 
Contact: Ken Sims  0428 868307 

drumMUSTER collects eligible non-returnable metal or 
plastic containers above one litre/kilogram and up to 205 
litre/ kilogram in declared content in the packaging of 
crop production and animal health products used for: 

 agricultural and livestock production 

 industrial and recreational pest and weed control 

 forestry 

 household pest control operations 

 similar activities conducted by government 
authorities. 

 
Participating manufacturers are identified by the inclusion 
of the eligible drumMUSTER container logo on their 
eligible containers. The logo can be displayed on the 
chemical label, embossed into the container wall or 
applied as a sticker to the container. Containers not 
displaying this logo may be from non-participating 
manufacturers and will not be accepted into the program. 



ISSUE #876 - October 06, 2019 

 

Page 14  

 

 

Lockington & District  

Bush Nursing Centre Inc. 
  ISSUE 136     SEPTEMBER  2019 

Lockington & District Bush Nursing Centre  Inc. 31 Pannoo Road Lockington Vic 3563    
Ph: 03 5486 2544      Fax: 03 5486 2662     email: admin@ldbnc.org.au 

Did you know? 
Crossenvale Community Bus offer a 
transport service for Lockington 
residents to and from Echuca.  
Cost is $10 each way. 
Phone 54803853 to enquire or make a 
booking. 
 

******************************************** 
Have you changed details? 

If you have changed your address, email 
or phone number , please  advise the 
centre so they can update your 
membership and patient file details.  
Thank you 
******************************************** 

Memberships 
Renewal notices have been sent out. 
The 2019-2020 prices are as follows: 
Family $70.00 with concession $55 
Single $40.00 with concession $30 
Please support your Centre by being a 
member. Many vital services and 
programs are held in the Centre for the 
health needs of the Lockington 
Community.  Your support helps keep us 
here in your Community. 
********************************************** 

In an emergency, call triple 000 
or for expert health advice  phone   

-Nurse-on-call 1300-60-60-24 
(24hours a day—7 days a week) 

Don’t forget to have your residence 
clearly identified so it can be located 
quickly in the case of an emergency. 

********************************************** 
 
  

 
 

Accreditation 
Thursday the 12th September was a very 
important day for us with our scheduled 
accreditation. We received very positive 
feedback from the accrediting body and will 
receive the official outcome in about a 
months time. Thank you to all Staff, Board, 
Consumer reps and volunteers for your 
assistance. 

************************************************* 
A group of Monash medical students visited 
Lockington on Tuesday 10th September 
and were given a tour of the Centre, an 
overview of our role in the Community and  
a chat with  Dr Patrick on healthcare of 
residents in rural areas.  
************************************************* 
School involvement 
 

Thank you to the school children for the 
beautiful artwork currently on display in the 
centre foyer.  

************************************************* 
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Dr. Patrick Nzegwu  

In order to keep these services coming to the Centre  

USE IT OR LOSE IT!!!! 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre  
Centre Hours 8.30am—4.30pm          Fasting Pathology—8.30am—9.30am 

 
In an emergency dial 000 

Nurses will automatically be paged by Ambulance Victoria  and will always endeavor to come 
to your assistance when able to do so 

Mission Statement 

“To Serve and Support the Health Needs of the Lockington & District Community” 

Vision 

“A Healthy Community 

 Tai Chi exercise sessions 

with Faye Sizeland are held 

in our Marg Knight Activity 

Room on Wed evenings. 

$8.00 per session . Enquire  

at the centre on 54862544 

Podiatrist 

Nicole Hocking 

Mondays from 9.30am 

 

Infant Welfare Nurse 

Gena Kidd 

Fridays Fortnightly 

For Appointment 

Ph: 1300 644 964 Well Women’s Clinic 

Marg Fuller 

Ring the Centre for an    
appointment  

13th August 2019 

Diabetic Educator 

Donna Robertson 

To book: ring 54862544 

Massage Therapist 

Anita Bringold 

Wednesdays 9.30am—3pm 

Swiss Remedial,  
Reflexology, Shiatsu &  

Huna Techniques 

 

Planned Activity Group 

Thursdays 10am 

Fun Activities & Lunch 
Ph: Linda 1300 666 535 

Strength & Balance 

Monday & Wednesday 

9am—10.30am 

Ph: Linda 1300 666 535 

       If Elders weather forecast 

predicts 38 degrees or over     

no class will be held. 

Next Campaspe Shire 

Immunisation Session 

Monday 22nd July 

11.30am—12.00noon  

For enquiries pls ring 

1300 666 535   

Community Car available  

for Medical Appointments 

Fees apply 

 

FIRST AID KITS AVAILABLE                

$17.00  ENQUIRE AT CENTRE 
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CAMPASPE SHIRE 
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
 

Works Notice—Lockington Road 
With improved weather conditions, Blackspot works on 
Lockington Road are now continuing. Traffic management 
is in place and road users may experience some delay. 

Weather permitting, works should be finished by 
Friday, 4 October. 

Seniors Week Event 
Campaspe Shire senior citizens are invited to a concert at 
Echuca’s Paramount Cinema’s and Performing Arts 
Centre on Wednesday, 9 October at 1.30pm. The concert 
is part of the 2019 Victorian Seniors Festival and will 
feature Australian singing sensation, Colleen Hewett. 
Bookings are essential at Paramount by calling 
5482 3399. A $5 booking fee applies. Other 
discounts and events across the shire are available 
during Seniors Week and can be found in a booklet 
available on council ’s website and from customer 
service centres. 

Now Open 
The following are now open for comment or application 
with further details available on Council’s website. 

Rural Tree Scheme available until 1 November or 
when the allocated funds have 
run out.  

Australia Day Awards closes Friday, 6 December and 
must be submitted to local 
Australia Day committees. 

Access and Inclusion Strategy   
comments close 5pm Thursday, 
10 October. 

Cultivating the Campaspe Farming Community 
We know how hard it is for young families and individuals 
to find the capital required to own and operate their own 
farm - enter ‘Cultivate Farms’. This initiative is bringing 
more young people into farm ownership, helping retiring 
farmers to step back with dignity. Campaspe Shire 
Council is one of three rural communities participating in 
the Cultivate Communities program which aims to find 
practical solutions to transitioning farm ownership 
between generations. 

Sam Marwood, Cultivate Farms Managing Director says 
that family farms are the cornerstone of the farming 
community and economy. Australian farms have 
traditionally been passed on to the next family members. 
However, for many reasons, there are some farmers who 
do not have kids to hand their farm onto and this leaves 
retiring farmers with limited options and a reduction of 
farming families in rural communities. 

“It is important that we find solutions to bring new families 
into farm ownership and find pathways for farmers 
looking to step back, to hand the farm onto kids that 
aren’t their own.” 

The Cultivate Farms team want to connect with farmers 
who are considering retirement to have a confidential 
discussion about options. For more information contact 
Sam Marwood sam@cultivatefarms.com or 0408 356 
042 or visit www.cultivatefarms.com  

The Compassion Tree 
Through Sharnie’s own life-changing experiences, The 
Compassion Tree was born. The Compassion Tree 

provides services for people going through cancer/
medical treatment, unexpected life events, new babies 
and long term conditions in and around Echuca, Moama, 
Rochester and Kyabram. Services include and are not 
limited to house cleaning, gardening, handyman, meals, 
grocery shopping, transport, flowers, pet care, and 
organisation of additional supports. For more details 
please visit https://compassiontree.com.au.  

2019 Waste In Campaspe Know Educate Do WickED 
Sustainability Awards 
The annual WickED (Waste In Campaspe – Know, Educate, Do) 
Sustainability Awards are now open, acknowledging and 
rewarding community members working towards waste and 
environmental sustainability. This year’s theme is “avoid, reduce, 
reuse – keeping food waste out of landfill”, open to all 
kindergartens, child care centres and schools in Campaspe Shire 
and Moama as well as individuals, community groups, 
businesses and industries in the Campaspe Shire. The three 
categories are:  

• Individual/Community Group – submit a video or 
photos with a short story to win a cash prize of $200! 

• School (individual student, class, group or entire 
school) – submit posters, artwork, stories or videos to win 
a $500 cash prize for your school to put towards a 
sustainability project! 

• Business/Industry – submit a video or photos with a 
short story to win a $500 advertising voucher!  

Winners will be announced at an awards ceremony at 
Campaspe Regional Library Echuca, Tuesday, 12 
November. Go to https://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/
council/have-your-say/open-for-comment/wicked/ to 
submit your entry by Monday, 28 October.  

WorkSafe Victoria Health and Safety Month Echuca Event 
October is the month to make every day safe. Proudly 
brought to you by WorkSafe Victoria, come along and 
hear the latest in workplace health and safety presented 
by industry experts and guest speakers. 

Wednesday, 16 October, 7 to 11.30am 

Echuca Workers Club Function Room, 165-171 Annesley 
Street, Echuca 

For more information or to register please go to https://
www.eventbrite.com.au/e/echuca-health-and-safety-
month-conference-2019-registration-68749324079 

 

Schedule 

7 - 7.20am:   Registration 

7.20 - 7.40am:   Breakfast 

7.40 - 8.50am:   Tradies Breakfast Session WorkSafe 
invites you to the Tradies Health & Safety Month 
Breakfast, learn about crystalline silica, working with 
electricity, working at heights, working in trenches and 
powered mobile plant. 

9 - 10am:   Preventing mental injury in the workplace 

10.10 - 11.10am:   Secondary mental injury and support 
services 
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Lend a hand for the land 
Rural Aid is a charity assisting more than 80,000 farmers 
across Australia impacted by drought. 

Last year it distributed public donations, fodder and 
financial assistance in the form of one-off $1,500 bill 
payments for primary producers. 

It has 15,000 volunteers and runs programs such as Buy-
a-Bale, Farm Army and Farm Rescue. 

The Farm/Community Rescue Program involves fixing or 
repairing four farms and 4-6 community projects.  

The Idea is to give farmers and the town a boost during 
hard times. 

Projects range from: 
• Fencing 
• Gardening 
• Painting 
• Water Tank Insulations 
• Laying pipe for water to building or troughs 
• Lining Buildings, fixing Sheds. 
• Basically, helping a farmer get some jobs done 

Community projects have involved: 
• Gardening 
• Fencing schools 
• Painting town halls 
• Replacemet kitchens at show grounds 
• Community gardens 

Nominations are now open for Farm and Community Rescues for 
next year and they are looking to two in in Victoria. 

Find out more at www.ruralaid.org.au/ 

Rural women connecting over a cuppa 
The Victorian Rural Women’s Network is encouraging 
women in rural communities to take part in Country 
Cuppas, an initiative to celebrate the International Day of 
Rural Women on Tuesday 15 October. 

Country Cuppas has been established to make it 
easier for women living in rural communities to 
connect with each other over a cup of tea, long 
lunch or dinner. It ’s a great opportunity to forge new 
connections and strengthen old ones, share ideas 
and experiences and create lasting networks.  

Victorian Rural Women’s Network Coordinator, Jasmine 
Glover, said Country Cuppas provides a valuable 
opportunity for women to connect with one another, share 
knowledge and build friendships. 

“For Victorian women living in rural areas, strong connections are 
vital to professional success and personal wellbeing.” 

“Whether you’re a working woman, a young farmer, a 
community advocate, or a stay-at-home mum, you need a 
community – which is exactly what Country Cuppas 
provides,” Ms Glover said. 

“Country cuppas is an opportunity 
to gather new friends and old and 
I strongly encourage all women in 
rural areas to host a casual 
Country Cuppa, in whatever way 
suits them best, to celebrate the 
International Day of Rural 
Women.” 

Country Cuppas gatherings 
can take place at any home or 

venue across Victoria, on Tuesday 15 October or 
the weekend prior, to coincide with the International 
Day of Rural Women. 

Registered hosts will receive an event pack from the 
Victorian Rural Women’s Network with support materials, 
including promotional resources, tips and tricks for how to 
host a successful event and Victorian Rural Women’s 
Network mugs. 

The Victorian Rural Wo men’s Network (VRWN) is a 
supportive and inclusive group of rural and regional 
Victorian women who connect, share skills and ideas and 
empower each other to step up, lead and succeed. 

To get involved in Country Cuppas, you can register to 
host your event at https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/
country-cuppas-regional-gatherings-connecting-rural-
women-registration-70583066853. 

For more information about the International Day of Rural 
Women, visit the Victorian Rural Women’s Network 
website https://extensionaus.com.au/VRWNetwork/home 
or email vrwnetwork@ecodev.vic.gov.au. 

Check for Queensland fruit fly this spring 

Mallee residents are encouraged to look out for 
Queensland fruit fly this spring. 

The pest was found in Warracknabeal earlier this year and 
is present in other towns in the region such as 
Wycheproof and Charlton. 

Agriculture Victoria Fruit Fly Action Plan Senior Project 
Officer Jane Ryan said Queensland fruit fly was a serious 
horticultural pest that can destroy home gardens and 
commercial horticultural production if not managed. 

“Fruit flies are usually active from September to May, so 
now is the time to keep a look out in your garden or on 
your farm to see if they are present,” Ms Ryan said. 

“Fruit flies can spread quickly, so community involvement 
is essential to monitor and control them. 
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Daniel Andrews not listening 
to farmers on rural crime 

The Andrews Labor Government still is not listening to 
farmers across the Murray Plains electorate and is 
missing another opportunity to employ dedicated frontline 
police officers to tackle rural crime. 

The Andrews Government announced the Farm Crime Co
-ordination Unit this week, but despite Labor’s claim it has 
created 70 new positions, in reality it has offered no 
additional resources, instead just rebranding the existing 
Agricultural Liaison Officers (AGLOs).  

Victorian farmers have been calling for a dedicated rural 
crime squad to better protect their family, business and 
livelihood from rural crime but the Andrews Government 
just isn’t listening. 

Leader of The Nationals and Member for Murray Plains Peter 
Walsh said changing a job title won’t help Victorian farmers.  

“Daniel Andrews has once again demonstrated why he is Premier 
for Melbourne, failing to properly tackle worsening rural crime and 
protect our farmers,” Mr Walsh said. 

“Without a commitment from the Government for new 
frontline roles and a dedicated, specialist rural crime unit, 
this is just Labor shuffling the deck chairs. 

“The devil’s always in the detail with Daniel Andrews and 
once you look closely at this announcement if falls well 
short of what our farmers have been calling for.” 

Mr Walsh said The Nationals announced plans for a 
Livestock and Rural Crime Squad before the 2018 State 
Election, which would see additional police officers 
employed who were dedicated to solving rural crime. 

“At the time, the Andrews Government rubbished the idea of a 
dedicated rural crime squad – clearly it still isn’t listening.” 

 

Labor’s funding cuts threaten 
Landcare jobs 

Victoria’s Landcare networks could be forced to lay off 
their facilitators next year after the Andrews Labor 
Government failed to fund the positions. 

The news comes as Landcare marks its 30
th
 anniversary 

as a national organisation this week. 

Leader of The Nationals and Member for Murray Plains 
Peter Walsh said The Nationals and Liberals first funded 
Landcare facilitators in 2011. 

“Landcare groups and networks now employ 79 part-time 
facilitators which support 60 per cent of the 600 Landcare 
groups across Victoria,” Mr Walsh said. 

“Historically facilitators have been funded on a three-year 
cycle and the Landcare network was bitterly disappointed 
when the Andrews Government only gave them a year’s 
worth of funding in this year’s budget.” 

Mr Walsh said that Landcare is much more than 
environmental volunteerism.  It’s about building strong, 
resilient community networks that are proactive in 
managing their landscapes. 

 “As government departments have cut their frontline 
services such as controlling noxious weeds, local 
volunteer based Landcare groups have stepped in to take 
action, relying heavily on the expertise and knowledge of 
their local facilitator.” 

“Labor’s failure to fund facilitators post June 2020 is 
undermining those community networks that do such 
great work on vital local environmental programs. 

He said that without Landcare facilitators, volunteers will 
battle under the burden of developing, preparing and 
submitting project applications and 
then managing the projects once 
they are underway. 

“It’s a real shame that instead of 
supporting the volunteer Landcare 
network,  Labor has delivered budget 
cuts and no assurance of funding for 
facilitators beyond June next year.” 

“One way fruit flies can spread is through movement of 
fruit and vegetables, so it’s important not to travel with 
home grown fruit.” 

Ms Ryan advised all Victorians not to accept accept home 
grown fruit and vegetables from friends or family travelling 
from infested areas. 

“Infested fruit must be disposed of properly, such as 
putting it in the sun in a sealed plastic bag to destroy eggs 
and maggots – do not put it in compost,” she said. 

“Male monitoring traps can identify whether Queensland 
fruit fly is in the area, and let you know whether it’s time to 
ramp up your management.” 

For the greatest chance of successful control, speak to 
your neighbours for a consistent approach and use the 
following techniques in your garden by: 

• following good garden hygiene such as picking fruit and 
vegetables as they ripen 

• disposing of unwanted fruit and scraps carefully 

• regularly monitoring for presence in your garden 

• protecting trees, plants and produce through netting, 

gazebos and bags 

• baiting and trapping 

• using insecticide control 

“If you have fruit trees in your garden but don’t manage 
them, it’s best to remove them so they don’t become a 
haven for fruit fly and grow a population in your area,” Ms 
Ryan said. 

For more information on managing Queensland fruit fly, 
visit agriculture.vic.gov.au/qff 
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BAMAWM GOLF REPORT 

The Bamawm Golf Club played their last 
official round for the season last Sunday 29

th
 

when 13 men took to the course in perfect 
golfing weather.  

Winner with a fantastic score was Michael Giorgianne 
(Micos) with 39 Stableford points (68 off the stick and 
pared the course.)    

Runner-up – David Winchcomb on 37points.   

Longest Drive – Shane Broucek. 

Nearest the Pin—4/13 on second shot – Glen Viney,  

8/17 – Ben Newth, 7/16 – Alex Macquibben. 

Next week is a special day dedicated to all our Sponsors 
who have supported the Club during the season. For 
those wishing to have a game of golf there will be a 3-
person Ambrose event over 9 or 18 holes to commence at 
10am for 10.30am hit-off. If unable to play, come along 
and enjoy our hospitality. A barbeque lunch will be served 
from 12 noon onwards.  

The Club wish to thank the Lockington Community News 
for placing our notes in the paper each edition over the 
golf season.  

Winners of the Bell Day Event:   Belvior Park 

LOCKINGTON BOWLS CLUB REPORT 

September 16:   The women held a 
successful 3-bowl Triples event on Friday 
attracting 18 teams from local district clubs 
including Elmore, City of Echuca, Moama, Rich 
River, Mathoura, Deniliquin RSL, Tongala, 

Kyabram, Rochester, Golden Square, Cohuna Golf, Pyramid Hill 
plus several Lockington members. This annual tournament is 
supported by Nichol Tading - Rochester to which the club is 
extremely grateful. Lady President Kath Palmer welcomed all 
bowlers and hoped that the greens rolled to their approval. At the 
completion of play, there were three teams undefeated. The 
result was based on a Points basis and shots up which revealed 
the City of Echuca - Moama composite trio of Ann Vanderklay, 
Margaret Shearer and Kath Wastell (s) winners on 79 points plus 
5 shots ahead of second placed, star-studded City of Echuca 
team comprising Belinda Chong, Di Payne and Lee Beattie (s) 
79 points square shots up. Consolation prizes to the third placed 
team from Deniliquin RSL with Jenny Tonta, Christine Frampton 
and Chris Taylor (s) 75 points. 

The special competitions favoured Lois Williams, Lorraine 
Dingwall (Pyramid Hill), Gayle Kerr and Ruth Pearse (Golden 
Square). Eileen Burke (Elmore) won the Spider while Rhonda 
Bibby (Cohuna Golf) was Nearest the Ditch.  

Ladies Social bowls will be held on Tuesday at 11.00am. There 
was no play last week due to a meeting and preparation for the 
Triples tournament.  

On the local tournament circuit, teams travelled to Rochester on 
the week-end for the 2-bowl Triples tournament. Alan Kauffman, 
John Van Den Bosch and Ian Johnson (s) won the odd game 
while Neil Haines, Geoff Shawcross and Russell Shawcross (s) 
did likewise.  

Last Wednesday members attended the Sixty and Over 
competition at Moama Bowling Club. Limited success overall, 
however one team performed well to win the first two games in 
promising fashion. In the final game with the score line on the 
last end - 2 down on the card and holding three shots at the 
head, the skipper moved the jack to finish with one shot and lose 
the game by one shot. Such is bowls! ! 

The club welcomed the North Western Regional Bowls Manage 
John Emerson to a morning session recently. Emerson spoke on 
the latest updates in the world of bowls and offered advice on 
several opportunities that are available for clubs for future 
development and success. The main theme appeared to be 
more diversity in the running of the club with not so much 

importance placed on Pennant bowls. Emerson thanked the club 
and the members that supported the morning session and hoped 
that all had a successful future in bowls. 

The Friday evening barbeque and practice will commence on 
this Friday at 4.30pm with barbeque at 6.30pm. 

Bowlers are reminded of the forthcoming Annual Waterwheel 
Classic Open Fours to be held on Sunday 20th October starting 
at 9.30am. This is a Gold Letter - Star event and early entries 
are encouraged. Contact Chris Stewart 5486 2607 for details.   

September 23:   The women played their first day of Social 
bowls for the new season on Tuesday with fine conditions on 
offer. The winning rink was the team comprising Kathryn Tibbs, 
Joy Weller, Annette Brereton and Betty Mustey (s) with all 
displaying brilliant form. Social bowls commence at 11.00am on 
a Tuesday. New bowlers most welcome. 

During the week, members travelled to Kyabram for the Sixty & 
Over competition. The elite team of Ian Johnson, Andrew Harris, 
Graham Turner and Kevin Humbert (s) proved superior on the 
day to win the major "chooks" trophies. Other local rinks finished 
with a few mixed results. 

September 30:  The women enjoyed ideal conditions for 
their weekly Social bowls on Tuesday. The name of the game 
was 3-bowl Triples. At the completion of the two games, the 
outright winning trio was Anne Lowrie, Annie Haines and 
Margaret Davis (s) in a fine display of bowling. Davis has just 
returned home from annual vacation and hit the greens in 
splendid fashion.  

During the week several teams travelled to Tongala for the Sixty 
and Over competition and played on true running greens. Not 
much success to note, however the rink comprising Chris 
Stewart, Brian Kinnane, Graeme Hyden and Bill Musgrove (s) 
were unbeaten on the day but had to be content with a win and 
two ties - no chooks. The award winning team from the previous 
week compounded to finish with nil wins on the day!! 

The women have competed in local tournaments and enjoyed 
the greens and hospitality at each venue.  

The clubs Friday evening  barbeque and practice session was 
well attended with Tom Davis winning the lucky  members draw 
after drawing out his own name - midas touch.  

On Sunday 20th October the club will hold the Annual 
Waterwheel Classic Open Fours starting at 9.30am. This 
tournament is a Gold Letter - Star event. Early entries are 
encouraged. Contact Chris Stewart 5486 2607 for details.  
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FREE COMMUNITY GROUP  
ADVERTISING FLYERS 

Locky News is pleased to announce that we have a qualified 
Graphic Designer / Page Layout artist as part of our typing team.  
We are offering all local Community Groups and Organisations 
free flyer and advertising design. 

If you are interested in using our free services,  contact Alison via 
the Locky News email address: lockynews@bigpond.com.  

For more information on what services can be provided, contact 
Rhain via his email address: wyvernslair@gmail.com. 

LOCKINGTON GOLF CLUB REPORT  

  
18/09 – Stableford. Sue Harris was in 
sparkling form to finish with the excellent 
score of 40 points, despite not scoring on 
one hole. Sue won the Mary Robins 

Trophy, plus the Locky Dollars for the Player of the Day 
and A Grade honours.  Annette Brereton was runner up 
with a solid 37. 
 

Jan Clymo made it back-to-back wins in B Grade with her 
score of 33, ahead of runner-up Marg Eade.   
Nearest the pins: A Grade – Sue Harris;  
B Grade – Lois Chugg.  Most bullseyes – Sue Harris (2). 
 
 

21/09:  In the Handicap Matchplay semi-final played in 
atrocious weather, Annette Brereton prevailed 2-up 
against a gallant Kathy Connors. 
 

In spite of the windy and unpleasant weather, Ron Dixon 
played consistent golf to finish with 92-24-68 and win the 
Giddings Supermarket Player of the Day voucher,  
plus C Grade honours, all on a countback from Mark 
Lyons, who had the identical score. 
 

Gary Milligan (80-9-71) won A Grade on a countback from 
Kevin Humbert (81-10-71).   
 

B Grade was also decided on countback, with Will 
Hardess (93-22-71) back in the winner’s circle, from Ian 
Maddison (92-21-71).   
 

The Monthly Medallists Final winner was Mark Lyons,  
by 3 shots from Gary Milligan. 
Yardstick balls for the next best scores:  
 

A Grade – Steve Holt 72, Terry Thomas 73,  
Jeff Carnie 73;  
 

B Grade – Ray Brereton 73; C Grade – Don Muhleisen 
70, Des Pentreath 72. 
 

Nearest the pins: 3
rd

 – Ron Dixon; 7
th
 – Jason Wakefield; 

9
th
 – Kevin Humbert; 13

th
 – Ray Brereton; 16

th
 – Kevin 

Humbert; 17
th
 – Jeff Carnie; 2

nd
 shot 11

th
 – Grant Humbert 

(A), Jason Wakefield (B); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 6-pack 

smack – Steve Holt. 
 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 8
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Matt Baulch (A), Ray Brereton (B), 
Andrew Glatte (C).  Neither the Echuca CIH eagles nest 
nor Captain Will’s yardstick was won. 
 

The final of the Digits Competition saw Ian Haines and 
Andrew Glatte surge to a commanding 6-up lead after 10 
holes.  The momentum then swung dramatically as their 
opponents Ray Brereton and Grant Humbert then won the 
next 4 holes to hit the front and with wins on the 16

th
 and 

17
th
 eventually took the match 4-up. 

 
 

 

22/09: The Mixed American Championships were 
contested by a quality field. Finishing strongly with       
pars  on the last 3 holes, Sue and Andrew Harris won    
the scratch event with a solid score of 81, 4 clear of 
Annette and Ray Brereton. 
 

Carolyn Mitchell and Darren Carnie finished with 86-22-64 
to win the nett title, with Carolyn in good form, hitting the 
ball long and straight.   
 

Runners-up were Sherryl Jones and Des Pentreath with 
89-21.5-67.5.  Nearest the pins: 3

rd
 – Sue Harris, Darren 

Carnie; 7
th
 – Annette Brereton, Darren Carnie. 

 
 

25/09: Annette Brereton is the 2019 Handicap Matchplay 
Champion after she defeated Sue Harris on the 19

th
 hole 

in a titanic struggle, her last Matchplay title was won back 
in 2004. 
 

Marg Eade had a fantastic round, a super score of 43 
points to win the Locky Dollars for Player of the Day.   
Sue Harris was runner-up with 33.   
Nearest the pin: Marg Eade. 
 
28/09: Golfers played a 3-man ambrose event on 
Saturday and it was great to have new sponsor Glen 
Viney in the field enjoying a hit. Graeme Hodgens, Jimmy 
Hodgens and Steve Holt combined brilliantly to score 62-
10-52 to blitz the field, their score was the best scratch by 
3 shots, and the best nett by more than 4 shots. 
 

Nett runners-up were Rob Hardess, Trav Mancer and  
JD Wright with a solid 68-11.5-56.5.   
Nearest the pins: 7

th
 – Jimmy Hodgens (A), Darren Carnie 

(B), Rob Hardess (C); 17
th
 – Jeff Carnie (A), Jason 

Wakefield (B), Tom Scurrah (C); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 6-

pack smack – the team of Blake Humbert, Will Hardess 
and Grant Humbert. 
 

Captain Will’s yardstick on the 16
th
 was won for the 3

rd
 

time in the season with Jeff Carnie producing a super shot 
to win the $195.50.   
The Echuca CIH eagles nest on the 3

rd
 wasn’t won 

however.   
Spike’s Longest Drive on the 1

st
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Andrew Harris (A), Jason Wakefield (B), 
JD Wright (C). 
 
Upcoming events: 

Saturday 5
th

 October – Novelty Day. 

Sunday 6
th

 October – Closing Day – 4 person ambrose, 
any combination.  Hit off from 11am. 

Saturday 12
th

 October – Presentation Night, bring & 
share casserole tea, 7/7.30pm. 
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LBUFNC Season 2019 Club Results 

Netball 

Under 15 Best and Fairest: Maddy McInnes 

R/U: Chelsea Jones 

Under 17 Best and Fairest: Ally Tamblyn 

R/U: Sarah Jones 

B Reserve Best and Fairest: Beth Howlett 

R/U: Mel Haines 

B Grade Best and Fairest :Jess Hill 

R/U: Tannah Couchman 

A Reserve Best and Fairest:  
Bec Dodd    (no photo) 

R/U: Michelle McIntosh (no photo) 

A Grade Best and Fairest : 
Jemma McNair 

R/U: Lynsey Dobson 

Football 

Under 17 Best and Fairest:  
Bradley Jones 

R/U: Sam Eade (no photo) 

Reserves Best and Fairest:  
Scott Newton (no photo)  

R/U: Jamie Maddison 

Seniors Best and Fairest:  
Patrick Gardiner (no photo) 

R/U: Jeremy Mundie 

Best Clubman for 2019  
was Joe Wolfe 
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St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

MONDAYS 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre.      
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N Club  
    6.30 pm - Bush Nursing Centre  
    (Activities Room) 
 

TUESDAYS 

 Men’s Shed 
    9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    10.00am -  9:30 to 11:30am 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tammy Norman 0411 056 765  

  Ladies Social Bowls 
    Names by10:45am. Start 11am 
 

WEDNESDAYS  

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Massage with Anita. 
   Phone 5486    2544 for appointment. 

  Tai Chi  

    5:30- 6:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 
*   Men’s & Ladies Social Scrounge 1:00pm 
 

THURSDAYS  

 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 5480 6701  

 Men’s Shed.  By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 
 

FRIDAYS  

  Locky Bowls Men’s Practice  
    4:30 pm. BBQ to follow. 

SATURDAYS  

  Bingo  
    7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall 
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
and 3 pm – 5 pm 

 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

OCTOBER 
Friday 4 
Locky Bowls Men’s Practice 4:30 pm 
Followed by BBQ 

Sunday 6 
Daylight Saving Commences  
Set your clocks one hour forward 

Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated 
Field & Game 

Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Gordon M & Beryl 

Monday 7 
Meals on Wheels: 
LBU Football Club 

Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 1:15 pm 

Tuesday 8  
Well Women’s Clinic 
Bush Nursing Centre 
Ph: 5486 2544 for appointment 

Ladies Social Bowls names by 10:45 am 
Start 11:00 am 

Lockington & District Community Centre AGM 
7:30pm in the LDCC Meeting Room 

Wednesday 9 
Lockington & District Community Centre 
Annual Casserole Luncheon 
Lockington Community Centre, Noon 

Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30 pm Heritage Centre 

Thursday 10 
Milloo CWA - 10:00 am, Milloo Hall 

Friday 11 
Locky Bowls Men’s Practice 4:30 pm 
Followed by BBQ 

Senior Indoor Bowls 7:30 pm 
Bamawm Extension Hall 

Sunday 13 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm  - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Gordon & Joy 

Monday 14 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00 am (earlier if possible)  

Meals on Wheels: 
St. James Evening Fellowship 

Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 10:00 am 

Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30 pm 
At the Complex 

Tuesday 15 
Ladies Social Bowls names by 10:45 am 
Start 11:00 am 

Wednesday 16 
Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
Ph 0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 for details 

Friday 18 

Locky Bowls Men’s Practice 4:30 pm 
Followed by BBQ 

Saturday 19 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 10:00 am 
Scurrah Reserve (Contact Christie Buckley 
0400 576 767) 

Sunday 20 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm  - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Colin & Cherrill 
Monday 21 
Meals on Wheels: 
Action Group 

Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 10:00 am 
Followed by meeting 

Tuesday 22 
Ladies Social Bowls names by 10:45 am 
Start 11:00 am 

Wednesday 23 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30 pm - Heritage Centre 

Friday 25 
Locky Bowls Men’s Practice 4:30 pm 
Followed by BBQ 

Sunday 27 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00 pm  - 4:00 pm 
On Duty:  Des & Dorothy 

Monday 28 
Meals on Wheels: 
St. Mary’s 

Bamawm CWA - 10:00 am  
Bamawm Community Social Centre 

Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 10:00 am 
Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30 pm 
At the Complex 

NOVEMBER 
Monday 4 
Meals on Wheels: 
St. James Lockington 

 
Monday 25 
Immunisation Session                                 
11:30 - 12:00 noon   Bush Nursing Centre        


